
 
 
 
 
 

ANNUAL CONFERENCE 
GENERAL SESSION 

JULY 9, 2008 
 
 

The General Session commences at 1:32p.m. and was called to order by 
President Steve Weir. 
 
The Los Angeles Sheriff’s Department Color Guard makes presentation of the 
colors.  Larry Herrera, Long Beach City Clerk leads the pledge of allegiance to 
the flag, and the National Anthem is sung by Natasha Campbell, staff member of 
the Los Angeles Clerk-Recorder’s Office.   
 
President Weir introduces the hosts, Sachi Hamai, Clerk to the Board of 
Supervisors of Los Angeles County and Dean Logan, Clerk-Recorder, Los 
Angeles County. 
 
Cathy Darling takes roll call of counties. 
 
President Steve Weir makes his report and presents the new slate of officers:  
Rebecca Martinez, President; Gail Pellerin, Vice President; Cathy Darling, 
Treasurer, and Neal Kelley, Secretary.  Motion is made to accept the slate of 
officers and waive the requirement for paper ballots, is seconded, and passes 
unanimously. 
 
David Janssen, retired Los Angeles County CAO, presents, “Evolution of the 
California Association of Clerks and Elections Officials Over 100 Years.” 
 
Area chairs are elected for the 2008-2010 term; the newly elected are: 
Northern:  Julie Bustamante 
Mother Lode: Jill Levine 
Southern:  Barbara Dunmore 
Central:  Lee Lundrigan 
Bay Area:  Lindsey McWilliams 
 
Program concludes at approximately 3:30p.m. 
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Cathy Darling, Secretary 


